
Consumers Energy remains concerned that the ability to transfer capacity from one RTO footprint to the 
other is limited.  We suspect that more consistent use of CBM by the two RTOs would provide for higher 
reliability at a lower overall cost to customers.  This is an important topic which we would like to see 
addressed at future JCMs. 
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